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5. Please list any Federal grants or contracts, or contracts or payments originating with a foreign 

government, that you or the entity(ies) you represent have received on or after January 1, 

2020.  Only grants, contracts, or payments related to the subject matter of the hearing must 

be listed. 

 

Hawaiian Electric has not received any Federal grants or contracts, or contracts or payments 

originating with a foreign government, on or after January 1, 2020 that are related to the subject 

matter of the hearing.   

However, on August 29, 2023, Hawaiian Electric was notified that the U.S. Department of 

Energy (“DOE”) has recommended for award, subject to negotiation of the terms of financial 

assistance, Hawaiian Electric’s application for $95 million in Infrastructure Investment and Jobs 

Act of 2021 funding for its Climate Adaptation Program (“Resilience Program”) submitted in 

response to Funding Opportunity Announcement Number DE-FOA-0002740.  In its selection 

letter to Hawaiian Electric, the DOE indicated that it would soon begin the negotiation process 

and the necessary requirements to finalize the award based on this application. 

On August 28, 2023, the Federal Emergency Management Agency (“FEMA”) announced the 

selection of the Ko‘olaupoko project for further review under its Building Resilient Infrastructure 

and Communities Grant Program.  This Ko‘olaupoko project application, submitted under 

FEMA BRIC (2022), subgrant ID number EMF-2022-BR-014-0004, requests $8.33 million to 

develop three Critical Customer Hubs in the Koʻolaupoko region of O‘ahu to keep the power on 

during severe weather and long outages.  By selecting the project, FEMA has found that the 

project meets the basic eligibility requirements and can enter the next phase of the awards review 

process.   


